






PAGE4 

FFA Rou1dup 

"Aggies" Continue 
In Proiects, Contest 

The election of an honorary
Chapter Sweetheart and a report on
the Stillwater, Oklahoma, Ag,

will raise and release them in several 
areas around Pierre. It was also decided 
that the summer camping trip will be 
in the Black Hills. Chapter members 
decided to contribute $20 for Clayton 
Neuhauser's trip to Oklahoma for the 
International Land Judging Contest. 

Department by former Pierre FFA 
member, Roger Coble, highlighted the 
Pierre Chapter FF A March meeting. 
Several chapter projects, including the 
Parent-Son Banquet and the Pheasants 
Unlimited program, were also 
discussed. 

Roger Coble, former Pierre FFA 
Chapter member, now living in 
Stillwater, Oklahoma, presented an 
account of his experiences in the 
Sillwater Chapter. Roger told of the 
well-established Ag, Department, with
its fine facilities and many national
awards of various types. When Roger
told of the Stillwater Chapter's
practice of electing a Chapter
Sweetheart, chapter members became
interested in adopting such a practice.

At the conclusion of Roger's
presentation, an election for Chapter
Sweetheart was held. Although there
were no girls nominated, Gary
Sumption was unanimously voted
"Honorary Chapter Sweetheart."

Committee assignments for the 
Parent-Son Banquet, which will be held 
on May 9, were read by Terry Ness. 

Kurt Hayes reported on the
Pheasants Unlimited progr�m. Chapter
members decided to buy 200 birds and 
divide them among 7 members, who 

Artistic Eff arts 
To Be Shown 

The public will have an opportunity 
to view student talents in Art,
Home-Ee and Industrial Arts, during a 
combined Junior-Senior High effort for
the Spring Arts Festival on May 4 and 
5 in the Riggs High Gymnasium.

Over 400 students will have one or 
more works on exhibit, and these will 
be many and va:ried. 

A style show will be presented by
the Home Economics departments of
the Junior and Senior High Schools on
Thursday evening, starting at 7:30

Riggs High chapter of Future
Farmers of America was . well 
represented at a farm mechanics 
contest held at Miller on Wednesday,
April 5. The team from Pierre,
consisting of Tane Williams, Terry
Ness, Les Stewart, Monte Gregg and 
Lyle Stewart, took top honors at the 
competition, with Gettysburg and
Wessington Springs placing second and
third. Other schools, listed as they
placed were: Hoven, Redfield, Tulare,
Doland, Pollock, Huron, Clark, Letcher 
and Miller. 

Tane Williams and Terry Ness
participated in the general farm
mechanics area, while Les Stewart, 
Monte Gregg and Lyle Stewart 
competed in the welding portion of the 
contest. 
---c . .  � ---�---------

F NA Concluding 
Year's Activities 

Glenna Burg, Corinne and Cabrini
Engelhardt, Nancy Fitsimmons, Connie
Hobbs, and Carla Hurn attended the
State FNA Convention in Watertown
April 15-16 with adviser Mrs.
Robinson.

Activities began with a program
Friday evening featuring Governor
Kneip and Miss Sou th Dakota. A 
dance, followed by a midnight movie 
concluded Friday's entertainment. 
Saturday morning officers were elected 
at the business meeting. A banquet at
Sunnyside Inn concluded the
convention. 

.. 
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The Future Nurses spring activities
include a pop bottle drive, Saturday
April 22, and a Junior-Senior field trip
May 5 and 6 to Sioux Falls. About
twenty girls are planning to go on the
trip which will include tours of. the
Sioux Falls hospitals.

THE GOVERNOR 

Student teachers at Riggs this quarter are, from left: (Back row), Gary 

Rittenbach, John Burchill, Ivan Dixon; (Second row), Les Moeller, Rex 
Thompson, Neil Gluckman, David McDaniels and Roger Carlson; (Front row) 

Jean Gerriets, Mirandi Frederickson and Larry Libner. (Photo by Ken Fry). 

Cadets Try Skills At Riggs 
Twelve student teachers from four

South Dakota colleges are applying
their pedagogical skills in various Riggs
High classes this quarter. There· are 
four from Northern State College, 
three from South Dakota State 
University and five from the University 
of South Dakota.

Mrs. Jean Gerriets, a home
economics major from SDSU is a 
native of Esteline and is practice 
teaching under the supervision of Mrs.
Bruhn. Mrs. Gerriets is particularly 
impressed by the amount of freedom 
that Riggs High students have as 
compared to other schools.

Larry Libner from Presho, is a 
student at NSC majoring in history. He 
teaches Mr.Thomas ' classes and plans a 
career in education. 

Lester Moeller, a SDSU agriculture 
education student from Miller, is 
student teaching Mr. Venner's 
agriculture classes. Mr. Moeller has 
future plans of joining the Peace Corps. 

Practice teaching with Mr. Ryan ani 
Mr. Pries in social studies is David
McDaniel from New Albany, Indiana. 
Mr. McDaniel's future plans are to 
receive his Master's Degree in
counseling from the USD.

Neil Gluckman from Centereach,
N.Y. is a student at the USD, majoring 

in communications. He presently is in
charge of Mr. Bauder's speech classes.
He finds it rather hard to adjust to the
quaint surroundings of Pierre.

Rex Thompson from Watertown is a 
Theatre Arts major at the USD. He is 
presently teaching Mrs. Donlin's and
Mr. Dick Johnson's classes.

Mirandi Frederickson, student
teaching under Miss Pickering, is 
working for a B.S. degree at USD. Her 
hometown is Harlan, Iowa. She says 
she likes the way Riggs is run, 
especially the study halls.

Ivan Dixon, Pierre, is a student at
NSC. Under Mr. Miller's guidance, he is
teaching history courses. His plans for
the future are graduate school and
teaching.

Roger Carlson of Wessington
Springs is student teaching under Mr.
Venner in Vocational Agriculture. Mr.
Carlson attends SDSU.

Student teaching industrial arts
under Mr. Schumaker is Jim Grage
from Timber Lake. He is working for
his BS degree at NSC.
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Schedules Ready 
For Processing 
"If you haven't got your

registration turned in for next year, get
it in! Not handing in registrations will
cause scheduling problems later," Mr.
Nelles, principal, restated on Tuesday.
Registration forms were due in April
10. No changes can be made after this
week. 

"There will be much difference 
between last year's scheduling and next 
year's. Lack of balance in student class 
load among the quarters assigned will
not be as big a problem as before," 
acconling to Mr. N eiles. Correcting 
problems that developed from this
year's scheduling will be a major
project for Mr. Neiles during the 
summer. 

Much of last year's difficulty 
resulted because the school had to use 
a computer at Sioux Falls for the two 
runs through. This year they will run 
the schedules through a local computer 
three or four times to reduce the 
inbalanced quarters and class conflicts.

Mr. Nelles hopes to have a master
schedule done in May. If schedule 
conflicts cannot be avoided, students 
will have the opportunity to change 
their schedules this spring. 

Some course changes for next year 
have been made. These include the
following: Farm Mechanics will be
changed to welding; Typing II will be 
offered the full year, Vocational Foods 
will be offered again, Tailoring may be
added if there is enough Home
Economics teaching time, Bookkeeping 
will include some accounting, Spanish 
III may be added, and four years of
Agriculture will be offered. In the
music department, a full year course in
music theory will be taught, Girls Glee
will meet five days a week during 7th
period, A-Cappella Choir will also meet
five days a week, during the 5th
period. Some Art and Social Studies
classes_will be realigned. 

Class Of 72 Chooses
Graduation Symbols 

Teachers helping handle the
arrangements from the Junior High
are: Mrs. Ecker, Art; Mrs. Jensen and
Mrs. Michlos, Home Economics; and
Mr. Truman and Mr. Hedlund,
Industrial Arts. Those participating 
from Riggs High include: Mrs. Smith,
Art; Mrs. Bruhn, Home-Ee; Mr.
Olinger-, Drafting and Metals; and Mr.
Schumacher, woodworking and 
upholstery. 

· Journalists Gather for Convention

John Burchill, whose home town is
Pierre, is practice teaching under Mr.
Horning in the physical education 
department. He is presently attending 
NSC. 

Gary Rittenbach, Martin, is working
under Mr. Clough in auto mechanics. 
He is a student at USD, Springfield
camp1:s, and will get his degree in
Vocational Education.

The class of "72" is "On The Way
To Tomorrow On The Road Of 
Today". This is the motto chosen by · 
the graduating seniors. Each senior girl
will be carrying the class flower, pansy,
on the nights of May 21 and 25 
baccalaureate and graduation nights. 
Lavender and white are the colors of· 
the year, chosen by the seniors. 

All students who wish to contribute 
to the displays may get in. touch with
any of the teachers in charge of this 
event.
Honor Studentsfor 
March April Picked 

I 

Student-of-the-Month chosen for 
March and April were Kathy Tlustos
and Kip Krull, selected on the basis of
scholastic achievements, school 
activities, and citizenship.

Kathy is active in Future Nurses, 
Pep Club, girls track, gymnastics, Drill 
Team, National Honor Society and 
Latin Club. She is also Secretary of 
Student Council and is a National 
Merit commendation scholar.

Kip is active in DeMolay, Rodeo
Club and safety Council. He is a 
member of Lettermans Club and has 
participated in football and intramural
basketball.

Chosen by the Jaycettes for 
Jaycette-of-the-Month were Connie 
Hobbs for March and Deborah Wagner 
for April. These girls go to Jaycette 
meetings to report school activities and 
to learn more about the club. 

Riggs 

Band 

Host s 

Festival 
The high school bands from White

River, Gettysburg, and Pierre got it all 
together March 28th under the able 
leadership of directo. John Colson. Mr. 
Colson, who is now working on his 
PHD in music at the University of 
Iowa, very effectively showed the 
participating students his capabilities
by preparing them for an evening 
concert in a relatively short afternoon
rehearsal.

Although the attendance at the
concert was low, those who came
heard an excellent concert of varied 
songs. This band concert was the first 
of its kind in Pierre in several years. 

High school yearbook and
newspaper workers broadened their
insight into journalism Saturday, April
8, during the annual West River High
School Press Convention in Pierre.
Hosting the event was the Riggs High
journalism class, led by Jim Ledbetter,
and Patty Jassmann, president and
secretary respectively of the WRHSPA

alld by Mrs. Ledbetter, adviser for the
Governor.

Approximately 50 staff members 
from various schools, including Rapid
City Stevens, Rapid City Central, Hot
Springs, Todd County and Glenham 
gathered at the Pierre Junior High 
School. Mrs. DJ. Kline, Journalism 
instructor from the Department of 
Journalism & Mass Communication at 
SDSU and Mr. A.A. Thompson,
Superintendent of Schools, were the 
main speakers at the morning meeting. 
Nancy Sutton, Kathy Beemer and Jim
Coull provided musical entertainment. 

Workshops were held in the 
afternoon. f-'rances Beherens and Dave 
Students View Jobs 

Through Pros' Eyes 
The annual half day event, Career

Days, was held on Thursday, April 20 
at Riggs. The National Honor Society 
and the guidance department :arrange 
this program of career exploration for
all high school students every year. 
This year 45 different occupations and 
professional fields were represented. 

Students had the opportunity to
discuss job opportunities in diverse
fields ranging from law enforcement to
the ministry, from general vocational
trainino to medicine and chemistry, 
and r7-om forestry to accounting. 
Interest in these presentations ranged 
from over 40 students to as few as 
three. 

Representatives who led the 
discussions included Mrs. Curran, I 972 
South Dakota Teacher of the Year, 
who talked about a career in 
education. 

The delegate talking on l'orestry 
ended his humorous presentation with 
the remark, "anybody know any good 
jokes to tell now?" And the two men 
representing Banking, Insurance and 
Investments closed by passing out 
lifesaver candies. 

Clausen of the Department of Public 
Instruction conducted a discussion on
various innovations for a high school
journalism department. Steve Nelson,
director of Public Relations, South
Dakota Highway Department, spoke
on careers in journalism. Chuck Post,
Game, Fish & Parks photographer, 
discussed photographic procedures.

The day's activities concluded with
the election of officers for the coming
yeaT. Jim Kruse, Rapid City
Central, was elected president; Cindy
Kary, Todd County High School,
vice-president; and Kathi Gray, Hot
Springs High School, secretary.

Five Schools To MiY 

At Song Fest 
The choirs from Onida, Harrold,

Highmore and Gettysburg, plus the 
A-Cappella choir of Pierre, will be 
uniting their talents at the annual
Capitol City Choir Festival on May 10. 

The chorus members from these 
towns will be dismissed from school all 
day on the I 0th to practice for the
concert they will be presenting that
night at 8:00 in the Riggs High
Auditorium. 

Guest conductor for the concert
will be Dr. John Berggren, Chairman of
the Division of Fine Arts, Northern 
State College. 

The concert will consist of a 
number of songs including: "Fan Fair 
For A Festival", "A Rose Touched By 
T h e  S u n s  W arm Rays",
"Skip-to-My-Loo", "The Water Is
Wide" and "Everything ls Beautiful". 

Two special numbers, "Lost In The
Night", and selections from "Music
Man", will be presented by the Riggs 
High A-Cappella Choir. The Capitol 
Singers will also be presenting a special
number. 

Activities during the day consist of 
two mini concert, the first being a 
number of selections by the Capitol 
Singers which will be presented for the 
student body and visiting students. The 
second concert, which will be 
presented that afternoon to the 
participants of the l'estival only, will 
be a presentation by Miss Lynette 
Johnson, a Junior Music Major from 
NCS, Aberdeen. 

One of the main events ·of the year 
is the senior class picnic which will be 
held at the Oahe Dam, the last week in 

May.

Bismarck,USD Musical Groups 

Entertain Pierre Audiences 
The Symphonic Band and Golden

Age Band from U.S.D. presented a 
delightful hour and a half of music at
Riggs High Auditorium, Wednesday
evening, April 12.

Directors Ray DeVilbliss and Arne
B. Larson organized the Golden Age
Band in 1967, in which was featured
Arne B. Larson's Collection of over 
2,000 musical instruments. Mr.
Larson's collection consists of various
instrument families; string, percussion,
brass, woodwind, and keyboard. The 

Pierre Places In 
Shorthand Meets 

"Take a letter" has been a familiar
phrase among shorthand students
lately. This is the time of year for
business contests and Riggs High
business students have participated in
three competitions around the state 
including the Regional and State 
contests and the National College of
Business Skills Contest.

Carolyn Gunderson placed second
and Sue Clelland took third in 
Shorthand II at the Annual State 
Business Skills contest in Yankton on
April 1 3 and I 4. Other girls
participating were Melita Wolf, 
Shorthand II; Shiela Dodge, Trish 
Benham, and Lora Telford in 
Shorthand I. These girls had to win in a 
Regional contest in order to participate
in the State competition. Mr. Charles
l'jelstad, their adviser, accompanied
the girls.

Pierre took second place as a team, 
only 2 points behind the winning team, 
Sundance, Wyoming, at the National 
College of Business Skills Con test in 
Rapid City on April 8.

Sheila Dodge took top honors in 
Shorthand I, while Deb Musgrove
placed second. Carolyn Gunderson
won second and Sue Clelland took
third in Shorthand II. 

25 piece group uses instruments and
music collected by Mr. Larson from
over a 65-year period (1850-1915).

The Symphonic Band made up the 
other part of the program, presenting a 
diverse combination of music. At one 
minute they were playing softly and 
the next they were bursting into all
their fullness.

Some of the highlights of the
Symphonic Band Concert were 
selections from "Jesus Christ
Superstar" and "Statement". The
latter was not the usual type of music
expected at a band concert. It
consisted of chants, yells and singing.
According to Director De Vllbliss, the
music portrays contemporary America,
its struggle for peace, and the existing
societies. 

Durmg the presentation of the
Symphonic Band, All-State Band
members Jim Coull and Wes Cavanaugh 
were acknowledged and asked to 
participate. 

Riggs High Students had the honor
of listening to the Bismarck Choir,
Friday, consisting of 59 students from
the Bismarck, North Dakota, High
School.

The choir sang such songs as
"Blessing, Glory, Wisdom, and
Thanks" and "Keep Watching Over
Israel".

Besides the main choir there were
two special groups, the Madrigal and 
the Girls' Ensemble. The Madriga, 
made up of 15 singers, sang the 
"Cricket", "Bow Down With Pain and
Sorrow", and "Heart By A Fountain".
The Girls' Ensemble performed a 
special song, "Rainy Days and 
Mondays", plus 5 Japanese Love 
Songs. 

After performing for tbe students at 
Riggs, the Choir continued on to Sioux 
Falls, Sioux City, Minneapolis before 
returninµ home. 


